
 

           

     

 
    

 
 

   
        

        
          

          
        

          

        
       
       
   

 
                   
          

 

                     

         

                

               

                  

         

                      

 

 
 

                        
  

            

                    

                       

         

                   

        

 

FCC Core Group Meeting Minutes 

Fresno CC Science Bldg 
10/19/2018 

Attendees: 
Karin Gruet, Chemistry Rodney Olsen, Biology 

Seth Yates, Chemistry Mike Gilbert, Biology 
Shirley McManus, Dean MSE Liz Adams, EPSE 
David Balogh, EPSE Mark Kerfoot, EPSE 
Majru Varughese, Biology Nell Papavasilion, EPSE 
Victoria Castro, Biology Dillon Trelawny, EPSE 

Virginia Osborne, Biology Jonathan McMurtry, Lionakis 
George Cummings, SCCCD Aaron Buehring, Lionakis 
Brittany Lusk, Chemistry/EPSE Christine Miktarian, SCCD 
Amanda Henry, Chemistry 

Jonathan and Aaron presented the revised floor plans options, see attached. Preferred 2nd and 3rd floor plans are 
indicated within a red box. Specifically, the group confirmed: 

 There is no value in having lecture rooms in the middle of the building on the 2nd and 3rd floors. 

 Large lecture must be on the first floor 

 Do not like the disruption at the prep spaces from south 3rd stair. 

o Would like to see an option of 3rd stair on north side of building 

 Tutor area does not need a closed “office” can be open or have small breakout conference rooms. 

 Move the Tutor space moving to second floor 

 Liked the idea of a large open space between the 2nd and 3rd floor (see sketch below) pending a rendering. 

 Computer lab can be a “glass box” should be able to seat 36 or more. Computer lab should be a closeable and 
lockable space. 

 The two lecture halls on second floor should be equally sized. 

 The group discussed what the Welcome Center should be. It was generally agreed that instead of a closed 

“office” with cubicles and a help counter, it should be an open space near the north end of the building. It should 

accommodate student gathering, both formal and informal. 

 The group agreed on the arrangement of the Museum, Welcome Center, Dean’s Office and Large lecture per the 

sketch (not to scale) below. See next page. 
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 The connection to both a north plaza and a shaded south plaza should be open and welcoming with the ability to 

enter either south or north end and walk all the way through the first floor. The west interior stair should also 

connect the first floor and the second floor. 

These notes represent Lionakis’ understanding of the discussion and events of the meeting. These notes form the basis of future work. Should there be 

any incomplete or inaccurate information contained herein, please notify this office immediately for appropriate action. This report, if not corrected within 

five (5) days of receipt, shall be acknowledged as an accurate report of the events that took place at this meeting. 
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